City Of Charlotte Department of Public Works

Memo

To:

City Council

From:

Amy E. Gilson, P.E., Director of Public Works

Date:

February 21, 2018

Re:

Bids for Airport Lobby Renovation Project

Bids were received on Wednesday, February 21, 2018 for the renovation of the lobby area at the Fitch H. Beach Municipal Airport. Following is the single bid received:

Home Professionals

\$ 19,940.00

The City has worked with Home Professionals on another project and we feel they are capable of completing the job in a satisfactory manner. Therefore, we are recommending that the contract for the airport lobby renovations be awarded to Home Professionals for the bid price not to exceed \$19,940.00. This project will be paid for out of the airport budget.

As part of the budget allocation, the balance of work over \$10,000.00 would be paid for by a group of interested donors. The resolution is written such that the final award of the project is contingent on having those donations in hand.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

cc: Ginger Terpstra, City Clerk